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years as shown on the graph below.  Accordingly, the water storage in the County’s surface water 
reservoirs is showing signs of strain.  Cachuma Lake is currently at approximately 77,000 acre feet (39% 
capacity) however deliverable water available for municipal use is far less than that.   Gibraltar 
Reservoir is estimated at under 6% capacity and is considered no longer useable by the City of Santa 
Barbara.  Jameson Reservoir, which serves Montecito is at just over 28% capacity and has less than 2 
years of supply left. 
 
 
With reduced water levels in Cachuma, the Cachuma Operations & Maintenance Board (COMB) has 
been working on plans for an Emergency Pumping Project to pump water into the Tecolote Tunnel if the 
reservoir levels drop below the ability to gravity feed the South Coast.  A similar emergency project was 
implemented in 1990-91 in response to similar conditions.  COMB and County Water Agency staff 
calculated this project would be needed this coming fall, however, the recent increased usage of 
Cachuma, thus far, could accelerate that need.  As referenced above, agriculture has been impacted as 
well. 
 
 

Background:  

Ratifying the Proclamation for a Local Emergency due to drought conditions falls in line with the 
Governor’s Declaration and the USDA’s Declaration.   
 
The USDA’s Declaration makes farm operators in primary counties and those counties contiguous to 
such primary counties eligible to be considered for certain assistance from the Farm Service Agency 
(FSA), provided eligibility requirements are met. This assistance includes FSA emergency loans. 
Farmers in eligible counties have 8 months from the date of a Secretarial disaster declaration to apply 
for emergency loans. FSA considers each emergency loan application on its own merits, taking into 
account the extent of production losses on the farm, and the security and repayment ability of the 
operator. 
 
Water purveyors in the State, as well as the County are also independently making plans for Drought 
response.  The City of Solvang has already done so and others stand to follow suit. 
 
Emergency response projects, such as COMB’s project, could also be eligible for funding if these funds 
come available from the state or federal Government.  Other emergency supply projects or programs 
could be needed as well. 
 
Finally, the CEO is assembling a Local Drought Task Force consisting of representatives from County 
OEM, County Public Works, County Fire, County Ag Commissioner, COMB, and the Central Coast 
Water Authority (CCWA).  This team will monitor conditions, coordinate public information messaging 
and take steps as needed.   
 








